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Greetings from Cincinnati City Hall. Much has 
transpired since our last General Membership 
Meeting in January, and many of us are 
currently consumed by preparations for the 
National Conference in beautiful downtown 
Cincinnati. By the way, if you haven’t heard 
yet, it will occur from June 9th to June 13th, 2010. On line registration 
is now available and if you register before May 2nd you can score 
a steep discount on the registration. There is literally something for 
everyone at this Conference, including great opportunities to accrue 
PDH hours at meaningful technical sessions; attend exciting tours; 
mingle at fun social events; and make new friends and reconnect 
with old ones. All the beautiful people will be there! Don’t miss it!

For our industry, the poor economy still dominates our thinking and we 
look forward to a strong recovery that will provide ample opportunity 
for our members. There is lingering hope that an additional stimulus 
package may be passed by Congress this Spring. Our PIN is following 
this action closely and will update us at the General Meeting, while 
exhorting us to contact our Reps and encourage them to support 
this effort. My hope is that many of our members will benefit from this 
potential capital infusion. 

Our featured presentation at our next General Meeting will be our 
traditional Capital Program Presentation. This is all about what we 
do best, and we should be very proud of it. Most of our government 
agencies will be there to present their programs for 2010 and to 
answer any questions you might have. 

Finally, we will be presenting the Schramm Awards to the projects 
most worthy of recognition, based upon your votes at the last 
General Membership Meeting. I would like to again thank all those 
who submitted projects for our consideration; and to Paul Pfennig 
for his efforts on behalf the Board to honor these projects. We look 
forward to seeing you on the 23rd at the Montgomery Inn Boathouse.

-Joe 
P.S.- Spring is in the air. Enjoy it! 

 From our President . . .
  Joe Vogel, P.E. 

NEWS
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ASHE PIN (Political Information Network) REPORT  March 2010

What a rollercoaster ride it has been since the last writing of the ASHE PIN.  The Highway 
Trust Fund went bankrupt as it fell between the cracks during the ongoing battle in Congress 
between the parties.  Our own Senator Bunning cast the loan vote that prevented yet 
another short-term extension for the Highway Trust Fund.  Only after the Federal Department of 
Transportation furloughed all 1,922 of their workers for two days, did Congress realize what had 
happened.  They hastily voted to extend the Highway Trust Fund until March 28.  Now a more 
concentrated effort is underway to address the transportation needs of the country.  

Step 1 is the HIRE Act (H.R. 2847). The House and the Senate have been bouncing back and 
forth between them this bill, a version of the “Jobs For Main Street’ bill.   The HIRE Act includes 
an extension of the Highway Trust Fund to December 31, 2010 as well as transfers $19.5 B 
from the General Revenue Fund to the Highway Trust Fund and transfers $12 B to a majority 
of the states that has been rescinded in recent years. However, missing from the HIRE Act is 
any provisions for a second stimulus program.  The final vote in the Senate is set for just before 
midnight on Tuesday, March 16. Once it passes the Senate, it will go to President Obama’s desk 
for signature.  

Step 2 is the six year Transportation Bill.  Again the major stumbling block is how the 
Transportation Bill will be funded.  Secretary Ray LaHood announced at the AASHTO 
Conference on March 3rd that the Obama administration will unveil its principles for a new 
multi-year transportation bill within the next 90 days.   He would not say if the principles will 
contain recommendations for a revenue source to pay for a multi-year program, although 
it would seem that it would be the critical ingredient.  Both a gasoline tax increase and 
a mileage tax have risen to the top of the debate as revenue options and both are not 
supported by the Obama administration.  

The Senate, meanwhile, is not waiting for the Obama administration principles announcement, 
as it is starting to hold a series of hearings about the six year transportation reauthorization bill, 
using as a starting point Rep. James Oberstar’s House bill that was approved last year by the 
House.

Even though the drama of Congress has us all wondering where the transportation issues fits in 
the overall priorities of Congress, let’s hope that Congress wisely utilizes the next nine months to 
successfully birth the next six year transportation bill. 
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TRIKO  
Valley News

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, January 26, 2010
Montgomery Inn Boathouse

President Vogel called the 
meeting to order with the 
pledge of allegiance and 
recognition of four guests.  It was 
announced that Indianapolis 
has started the Circle City 
Section.  Kevin Savage from 
the Triko Valley Section will 
welcome them to ASHE.

President Vogel recommended 
the nomination of Caroline 
Duffy to fill the vacant Region 
One National Board position.  
John Davidson raised a motion 
for her nomination which was 
carried.

R i c h  M i l l e r  a t  C D S  h a s 
information regarding an ACEC 
Seminar to be held on February 
3rd.  Cincinnati will also host the 
World of Asphalt conference 
February 15th to 18th.  Bill Fair 
at Flexible Pavements is the 
contact person.

Joe Vogel indicated that 
the meeting minutes for the 
December meeting were 
approved by the Board and 
are available on the table in 
the hallway.  

John Davidson announced that 
the scholarship form is available 
on line on the website.

Caroline Duffy presented the 
Political Information Network 
report, noting that President 

Cindy Minter presented the 
2010 National Conference 
Committee report, noting 
that 25 technical programs 
and tours and a Wednesday 
evening ice breaker have been 
set up.  The Guest Program 
Committee has developed 
six choices for outings.  The 
registration fee will be held to 
$150.00.  Additional sponsors 
are needed to keep the costs 
reasonable for attendees. 
Bill Lawall commented that 
it is cheaper to attend the 
conference if you join ASHE.

President Vogel announced 
presenters for each of the 
following 2009 Donald C. 
Schramm Transportat ion 
Improvement Award project 
applications:

Over $2 Million Category:
•  E ighth Street Viaduct 

Rehabilitation
•  Liberty-Fairfield Road Bridge
•  CLA-70 Widening

$2 Million and Under Category:
•  Wilmington Road Bridge 

Rehabilitation
•  “AA” Highway Over Locust 

Creek
•  Ashby Fork Road Bridge

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted: 
David M. Emerick
Secretary 

Obama listed infrastructure 
projects among his priorities 
b u t  w i l l  n o t  m a k e  a n y 
commitment on infrastructure 
and transportation spending.  
A second stimulus bill is in the 
works.  The last highway bill 
extension will expire February 
28th.  Caroline urged members 
to contact their representatives 
as it is critical to pass a long term 
highway bill.

Bill Lawall gave the treasurer’s 
report announced a beginning 
balance of $6,282.68, deposits 
of $1,335.00 and expenditures 
of $4,062.58 for an ending 
balance of $3,555.10 plus 
$6,000.00 in the scholarship 
fund.  $200 was donated to the 
Clermont County Children’s 
Fund.  There are currently 168 
members in our section.  The 
next general membership 
meeting will be on March 23, 
2010 at the Boathouse and the 
next Board of Directors meeting 
will be Tuesday, February 23rd 
at Cincinnati City Hall.

P a u l  S c h o e l w e r  w i l l  b e 
contacting those individuals 
that signed up for the holiday 
meeting at the zoo and did not 
attend regarding payment.

The first meeting of the golf 
out ing committee wi l l  be 
February 10th at 11:30 at Uno’s 
at Union Centre Boulevard.  

The Scanner will be out next 
week.  Articles will now be 
sc reened by  a  Reg iona l 
Representative.  
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www.bowser-morner.com

• Geotechnical	and	Environmental	Consulting
• Subsurface	Investigations
• Construction	Observation	and	Testing
• Chemistry,	Product,	and	Materials	Testing

4518	Taylorsville	Road
Dayton,	Ohio	45424

Phone	937.236.8805					Fax	937.233.2016

1220	Hillsmith	Drive,	Suite	K
Cincinnati,	Ohio	45215

Phone	513.771.0254					Fax	513.771.0218





 











 







• 
• 
• 
• 
• 

 

 





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General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Bob Adleta
Anthony Amicom
Richard Bailey*
Doug Batt
Eric Beck
Bryan Bender
Gerard Berding
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Douglas Brand
Bruce Brandstetter*
Jim Brannon
Tom Brayshaw
Bill Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
David Brewer
Jonathon Brunot
Dennis Brunton
Michael Bryson
Charles Bucklew
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Kathleen Carsey
Emily Casada
Jim Collins*
Jon Cox
Judi Craig
John Davidson
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger
Caroline Duffy*
Terry Dull
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
John Eichstadt
Mary Beth Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans

William Fair
Hank Fedders*
Dan Ficker
Michael Flynn
Vanessa Fritsch
Jesse Frost
Bronson Funke
Daniel Furgason
James Griebel
Paul Gruner
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Carl Hartman
John Heilman
Stephen Hellmann
Mark Henderson
Wendy Hillard
Kenny Hinkle
George Hoffman*
Kelly Hollatz
Brad Houllion
Ted Hubbard*
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
James Jurgensen
Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Joseph Kearnes*
John Kerr
Gary Ketron
Michael Kinne
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Bob Koehler 
Jeffrey Koehn
Daniel Koeninger
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Bill Lawall
Craig Litmer

Matt Loeffler
Marcia Majidzadeh
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason
Dan McAdams
Ray McDaniel
Joe Mellman 
Stephen Miles
Richard Miller
Cindy Minter 
Dory Montazemi
Nathan Moore
Michael Morrow
Bryan Mount
Robert Mount
Michael Murray
David Newhouse
Katie Nolan
Ralph Norman, Jr.
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Tim Peters
Paul Pfennig*
Jack Pflum
Duane Phelps
Daniel Prevost
Dale Proffitt
Steven Proffitt
Joseph Prus 
Michael Prus
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Kevin Reed
Brian Rhodes 
Mark Richardson
Doug Riddiough
Ronald Roberts
Jock Roeder
Donald Rosemeyer
Donald Rosenbarger

Ali Saleh
Kevin Savage
Paul Schoelwer
Ray Schork
Julie Schroeder
Dale Schwieterman
Mike Sewell
Steven Shadix
William Shefic
Gary Simmons
Kar Singh
Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Koren Sprinkle
Leonard Stahl
Phillip Stegman
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jake Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Tim Taney
Cindy Taylor
Mike Thompson*
Tim Thoroughman
David Thurston
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Roy Turton
Daniel Unger
Jennifer Vatter
Joe Vogel
Mark Walker
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Mark Weber
Greg Wilkens
Robert Yeager
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

	 * Past Presidents

YOUR AD HERE!!

Contact Stan Harris

at stan.harris@stantec.com
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2009-2010 Board of Directors
Board Title	 Board Member	    Company	  Phone		  Email
President	 Joe Vogel	    City of Cincinnati	  513.352.1523	 	 joe.vogel@cincinnati-oh.gov

1st Vice President	 Jim Jurgensen II	    John R. Jurgensen Co.	  513.771.0820	 	 jurgensj@jrnet.com

2nd Vice President	 Paul Schoelwer	    CONTECH Bridge Solutions	 513.604.8006	 	 pschoelwer@contech-cpi.com	
Treasurer	 Bill Lawall	    Brandstetter-Carroll	  513.807.2245	 	 barbbill2@fuse.net		
Secretary	 David Emerick	    Duke Energy	  513.287.2576	 	 demerick@duke-energy.com

Regional Rep.	 Stan Harris	    Stantec	  513.842.8200	 	 stan.harris@stantec.com

Past President 	 Caroline Duffy	    Barr & Prevost	  513.476.6271	 	 cfdpe@cinci.rr.com

3rd Year Director	 Steve Profitt	    Thelen Associates, Inc.	  513.825.4350	 	 sproffitt@thelenassoc.com

2nd Year Director	 Kevin Savage	    Bowser-Morner, Inc.	  513.771.0254	 	 ksavage@bowser-morner.com

1st Year Director	 Matt Loeffler	    Butler Co. Engineers Office	 513.785.4109		  loefflerm@bceo.org
1st Year Director	 Carol Callan-Ramler  KY Transportation Cabinet	 859-341-2700		  carol.callan-ramler@ky.gov

				              		 				             				  

	 	 	

RSVP!!
Please be sure to RSVP for  meetings! Space is limited and an accurate head count helps the 
Montgomery Inn  and the ASHE officers to better plan for meetings.

Split the Pot!
A Split the Pot contest will be held at future general membership meetings to raise start-up funds for 
the 2010 conference. 1 ticket for $1, 3 for $5, or 7 for $10. 
Business Card Ads! 
$50/yr for small ads, $150/yr for large ad and corporate link on TRIKO website.  If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.  Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

Geotechnical • Civil • Environmental  
Materials Testing • Transportation • Diving  

Construction Monitoring •  Water Resources  
Wastewater • Surveying • GIS Applications

Stantec Consulting
11687 Lebanon Rd.
Cincinnati, Ohio 
(513) 842-8200
(513) 842-8250 (fax)

Regional Offices

Cincinnati
Columbus

Toledo
Lexington
Louisville

Jeffersonville   
St. Louis
Nashville
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5325 Wooster Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

(513) 321-7774 
(513) 533-6737 Fax

www.prusconstruction.com

engineering   planning   architecture   interiors   

gspnet.com

Full Suite of Economical 
Site Solutions

• Bridge
• Drainage, Sanitary and Irrigation
• Stormwater Management
• Earth Stabilization and Erosion Control
• Retaining Walls

www.contech-cpi.com

Paul Schoelwer, P.E.
Field Marketing Consultant
9025 Centre Pointe Drive, Suite 400 
West Chester, OH 45069
tel: 513.645.7119
cell: 513.604.8006
fax: 513.645-7341
pschoelwer@contech-cpi.com
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ASHE
P.O. Box 257
Mason, OH 45040

ASHE TRIKO Valley 
meeting

Tuesday, March 23, 2010 11:30 a.m.
The Montgomery Inn Boathouse

Annual Public Works Forecast
Schramm Award Winners

Lunch Cost: $20.00
RSVP to Bill Lawall at 513-807-2245

by 4:00 March 22, 2010


